

TOWN OF UXBRIDGE Board of Health 21 South Main Street Uxbridge, MA 01569-1851 508-278-8600 X 8 ddelannoy@uxbridge-ma.gov Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

BOARD OF HEALTH PUBLIC HEARING MEETING MINUTES Wednesday, June 21, 2017 at 5:30 pm

Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health meeting held on Wednesday, June 21, 2017 at 5:30pm in the Selectmen's Meeting Room, 21 S. Main Street, Uxbridge, MA:

Present: Michael Morrissette, Chairman Dr. David Tapscott, Member, Kristin Black, Health Agent and Denise Delannoy, Admin. Asst.

Absent: James Smith, Member

Call to Order: 5:30 PM

Kristin Black with update on housing complaints, 33 School Street, all trash has been removed.

<u>99 Elm Street</u> abandoned for past 10 years, complaint through Building Inspectors Office. An Order to Correct will be drawn up and the Abandoned Housing Initiative Office will be contacted.

Soil Importation Application and Approval, Kristin Black reviews regulations as being directly out of the Soil Importation Regulation.

Motion: David Tapscott to accept the application for soils importation following some small edits and have it reviewed by the Town Manager and Town Counsel. **Seconded**, Michael Morrissette. The vote was unanimous.

Minutes of 5/17/17, by-passed James F. Smith is not present to sign same.

Kristin Black, update on sharps disposal equipment and policy.

At present, the sharps containers will be free. The expectation is that it would remain free of charge until the supply diminishes, approximately fifteen months.

Announcement: Dr. Charles Lutton is presenting an informational program at the Uxbridge Senior Center addressing medical care, drugs prescribed and possible effects original vs generic and more. It is a six week program and begins on July 11, 2017.

Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health, Public Hearing, meeting held on Wednesday, June 21, 2017 Chairman Michael Morrissette recesses this meeting until 6:30 PM.

6:31 PM Uxbridge Local Recycling & Sustainability Forum

Irene Congdon, MA DEP, Whitin Elementary GREEN Team, Bonnie Combs, Blackstone Valley Heritage Corridor, Bill Walsh, Executive Director Blackstone Valley Recycling Center, were presenters and later answered the audience's questions.

8:05 PM Motion, David Tapscott to adjourn tonight's meeting. Seconded, Michael Morrissette. The vote was unanimous.

Michael Morrissette, Chairman

Dr. David Tapscott

11/15/17